South Central Workforce Council

June 12, 2013
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Deb Barnes at 3:00 p.m.  
I. Roll Call
Members Present: Jim Abraham, Deb Barnes, Bill FitzSimmons, Jay Hancock, Bill Meyer, Dennis Siemer, Linsey Warmka and John Woodwick 
Members Excused: Candace Fenske, Jane Goettl, Mary Jacobs, Bev Mountain, John Schons, Joan Tesdahl, Karen Wagner and Tim Wenzel
Members Absent:  Michael Atherley, Nancy Genelin, Craig Jaskulke, Shane Meier and Larry Treptow
Guests Present:  Nancy Haag, MVAC; Teresa Kittridge, MNREM; Tom Kammer, South Central College; Kelcey Nord-Woods, South Central College 
Staff Present:  Diane Halvorson, Heather Gleason
Chair Deb Barnes called for the endorsement of Council Member Linsey Warmka from Faribault County Development Corporation.  Linsey was appointed to the WorkForce Council by the Joint Powers Board in May.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Jim Abraham. The motion carried.  
II.
Approval of the Agenda
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the agenda.   A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Jay Hancock to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.

III.
Approval of Minutes
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the May meeting minutes.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Jay Hancock to approve the minutes.  The motion carried
IV.
Re-Appointment of WorkForce Council Members

Chair Deb Barnes called for the approval of the Re-Appointment of WorkForce Council members: Nancy Genelin, Dennis Siemer and Tim Wenzel.  These members have completed a three-year term and are willing to serve on the Council for an additional 3 years.   A motion was made by Jim Abraham and seconded by Bill FitzSimmons to approve the re-appointments.  The motion carried.
Diane Halvorson reported that Jane Goettl from Volk Transfer will not be seeking another term on the Council.  

V.
Minnesota State Energy Sector Partnership (MSESP) Report
Teresa Kittridge from the Minnesota Renewable Energy Marketplace reported on the MSESP which was a $6 million, 3 year grant to support the energy industry in Minnesota.  There were 25 sub grantees including South Central College (SCC) which presented on their grant activities. Kelcey Nord-Woods from SCC, reported that South Central College provided LEED Training and ISO50001 to build the capacity of the college.  There were 13 participants including three instructors that received Green Associates Certification that can now be incorporated into SCC programming.  Tom Kammer from SCC reported that the ISO50001 is an International Standard for Manufacturing to manage their energy usage at their facility.  South Central College provided training for 14 participants and internal audit for MTU Onsite Energy.

VI.
Committee Reports

Executive Committee

Deb Barnes reported that the Executive Committee reviewed the Program Year 2013 Budgets, which would be covered in later agenda item.  
Operations Committee

Jay Hancock reported that the Operations Committee discussed a Training Day for partner staff on July 18th, results of customer surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers, the Mystery Shopper study results and business seminars to be held in the Fairmont area.  In addition, the Vocational Rehabilitation Services St. Peter office is closing and staff are moving to the Mankato WorkForce Center.  The committee is also working on a cost allocation plan which divides the costs of operating a WorkForce Center across the partner agencies. 
Logo
Diane Halvorson reported that the South Central WorkForce Council has a new logo.  Below is the description from the design team at Lime Valley Advertising:  We were able to come up with a symbol that represents the Council at multiple levels yet still keeps the visual simple which helps with recall.  The converging arrows show partners coming together and collaborating and the reflecting arrows suggests solutions coming from the collaboration.  The negative image forms a plus symbol that represents growth and positive impact.  The use of four quadrants suggests our work with business, workforce development, education and community.   This can also relate back to your council that thinks big picture, without bounds.  

II. Program Year 2013 Budgets
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the projected revenues and the WIA and State Dislocated Worker Budgets for Program Year 2013.   The WIA Adult program received a 1% decrease and the WIA Dislocated Worker program received a 15% decrease and State Dislocated received a 6% decrease.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 10%
· Program (Staff) – 35%

· Support – 8%

· Training – 47%

Diane also reviewed the WIA Youth and MN Youth budgets.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 9%
· Direct Program – 50.5%

· Support – 2.5%

· Wages/Training – 39%

A motion to approve the Program Year 2013 Budgets was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Jay Hancock.  The motion carried. John Woodwick abstained.

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the proposed 2013 WorkForce Council Administrative Budget.  Increases were made in staff salaries as recommended by the Executive Committee, insurance and rent.  Last year, the use of conference rooms at the WorkForce Center and our office rent was $11,250.  This year our office rent is $9,624.

A motion to approve the Workforce Council Administrative Budget was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Jim Abraham.  The motion carried. John Woodwick abstained.

III. Discussion:  What work-based learning opportunities exist in your company or organization?
Members reported the following:

· Student internships

· Internships for consumers that often turn into part-time or full-time employment

· On the Job Training

· Job Tryouts

· Working Opportunity Tax Credits

· Tour of Manufacturing for students, job seekers and public

· Hire the parents of children served through Head Start and provide education

· Over 400 people annually volunteer at the Thrift Store

· Student internships through MSU-Mankato

· Cross train employees

· Provide student tours

· Participate in high school career days

· Offer job shadow experiences

· Paid work experience for youth up to 25 hours per week for 12 weeks

· Clinical site for C.N.A. and nursing students

IV. Election of Officers

Chair Deb Barnes called for the Elections of Officers.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Jim Abraham to cast a unanimous ballot for Deb Barnes as Chair and Candace Fenske as Vice Chair.  The motion carried. 

V. Other Business

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m. Wednesday, September 11th.  
The meeting adjourned.
Signed by:___________________________________


     
      Deb Barnes, Chair
